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What are the school hours?     

Students may enter at 8:45 and must be in the classroom by 9:15. There is no supervision prior to 8:45 since teachers frequently have meetings or conferences (except for those enrolled in Early Morning Care).  Students who arrive after 9:15 are tardy and need to check in at the office.  Dismissal is at 3:45PM.   If you need to pick up your child early, you must go to the office and sign him/her out.  The teacher will be notified, and the student sent to the office.

When does school start?

Kindergarten students come only 1 day during the first 4 days (Staggered Entry, specific dates are TBD).  You will be assigned a specific day. The day will be listed in your summer packet. 

What is the purpose of these Staggered Entry days?

During these days, the K teachers will conduct individual assessments with each child to determine what skills he/she brings to school. (Examples:  letter recognition & sounds, reading and writing skills, counting, numeral and shape recognition, language and print concepts, and motor skills.)  With only 5-8 children in each class per day, the students get more personal attention as they are introduced to kindergarten.  

How are children assigned to classes?

Each classroom is a heterogeneous mix of the students enrolled at Stough.  The assessments are not used to make academic groupings, but to give the teachers information about the skills that need to be taught.  Each kindergarten class is taught by a certified teacher with additional help from instructional assistants.
Are before and after school services available?

Early Morning care is furnished by Stough staff beginning at 7:00, until 8:45 when the students may go to their classrooms.  Mrs. Leonette Adkins (ladkins@wcpss.net) is the coordinator. The YMCA provides after school care from 3:45-6:00 PM.  Fees are charged for these services.  For information about the Y program, contact Ashley Meehan at 919-582-2273 or Ashley.meehan@ymcatriangle.org
How much do lunches cost and how do I pay?
Currently the cost of a student lunch is $2.55; milk only is 75c; breakfast is $1.25.   We recommend that parents pre-pay online or by check. Students use their assigned number to buy meals.  The cashier will send a notice when money is low in the account.  Money can also be designated for snacks or desserts.
What supplies do kindergarten students need?

Materials such as paper, pencils, and crayons are provided by the school, although teachers may ask for donations (wish list) of specific items during the year.  K students need to bring a towel for resting in the first month of school, a non-wheeled backpack to carry items home, and a healthy snack for the afternoons.  We suggest that a change of clothes be kept at school in case of accidents.  You are requested NOT to send toys, sports equipment, electronic games or any toy or real weapons.  Please label any personal items and clothing with the child’s name.

What plans are in place to make sure that my child gets to his/her classroom in the mornings?

As students arrive in the mornings, adults are on duty to monitor.  The assistant principal usually supervises the bus arrivals.  A staff member supervises the day care van arrivals, and the principal usually monitors the carpool arrivals.  School staff and safety patrol students are on duty throughout the halls to direct students and monitor safe behavior.  

What plans are in place to make sure that my child gets home safely?

For K students, a teacher or assistant will escort each group of students to their locations for dismissal until the children are able to walk alone.  Initially, a K teacher will walk to the carpool area and wait until each child has been loaded in his/her assigned car.  For the first few of weeks, bus riders wear a color coded label, indicating which bus he/she will ride and a K teacher or assistant will lead students to the correct bus when it is called through the school intercom.  Bus stop information will be mailed to you prior to the opening of school in August.  You will provide the school with your preferred method of transportation.  If this changes, we require a note or call to the school office.  For safety reasons, we can not accept just the child’s word for a change of transportation.
What if my child has medical problems or needs medicine at school?

If there is a chronic health concern, please provide that information to the school.  The nurse will set up an individual plan and provide instruction and/or training for the office staff and classroom teacher.  Medicine that needs to be given at school will be stored in the office and administered there by a trained staff member.  A special form signed by the doctor must be on file at school.  Over the counter medicines may not be sent.  Short-term antibiotics must be in the container dispensed by the pharmacy with the student’s name and directions for dosage.  This will also be kept and dispensed in the school office health room.  Call the school office if more information is needed for specific concerns.
What if my child is absent?

You can email your child’s teacher.  However, a written note is also needed when the child returns to school.  A list of reasons for excused and unexcused absences can be found in the handbook sent home in the fall.

How do I find out about my child’s progress?

· 2 conferences

· report cards and interims
· Work returned in Friday folders

Teachers will schedule a minimum of 2 parent-teacher conferences to discuss your child’s performance.  During the fall conference, the teacher will share information from the initial assessment tasks.  A spring conference is held to inform parents about progress toward K benchmarks.  Additional interim reports and conferences can be scheduled as needed to monitor progress.

What other information will I get from school?

Stough believes that communication between school and home is very important.  Your child will bring home a “Daily Communication Folder” each day.  Stough also has “Friday Folders” which are sent home with your child’s work each Friday. This work should be reviewed, kept at home, and the folder should be returned each Monday.
Are there volunteer opportunities available?

Parents are encouraged to participate in many ways, such as reading to the class, helping with class learning experiences, chaperoning for field trips, tutoring, helping with a learning center, and many PTA activities.  For the protection of our students, parents must register with the school system as a volunteer.  This can be done in the media center at any time during school hours.
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